
 

 

Notice of Public Meeting 
 
TO:   Residents of Shaftsbury 
 
FROM:  Malayika Vincent, Project Manager, Sites Management Section 
   Malayika.vincent@vermont.gov   (802-505-1351) 
 
SUBJECT: Public Meeting to Discuss Sampling of Wells and Next Steps for PFAS 

Discovered in Wells Along East Road 
 
TIME:  Monday, April 14, 2025, 6 PM Eastern Time 
 
Location:  Cole Hall, 61 Buck Hill Road, Shaftsbury, VT 
 
 
This Notice of a Public Meeting to discuss PFAS work (sampling, investigation) at the 
neighborhood on and near East Road in Shaftsbury.  The meeting is to be held at Cole Hall, 
61 Buck Hill Road, in Shaftsbury at 6 pm on Monday, April 14, 2025.  The Vermont 
Department of Environmental Conservation, Sites Management Section (SMS) has 
completed, through our contractors Tetratech and Clearwater Filtration, multiple rounds of 
sampling of water supplies at homes along East Road, Lower East Road, Furnace Brook 
Road, East Mountain Road, Red Clover Lane, and other roads in the neighborhoods around 
East Road just under a mile north of the Shaftsbury/Bennington town line.  The SMS is 
inviting citizens in this area, citizens in Shaftsbury, and other interested parties to this 
meeting to review what work has been completed, proposed future work, and conclusions 
drawn by the SMS. 

Agenda 
 

Welcome/Introductions 
VT DEC/SMS Project Manager update of work 

Questions 
 

Shaftsbury Town is inviting you to join the Meeting via Zoom  
 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89529972288?pwd=1xgwCc2SmbtVT8QzIrLlWpwG4neByd.1  
 
Meeting ID: 895 2997 2288 
Passcode: 260101 
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